
 
 

LLYTHYR / LETTER 11                  20/03/2020  

Annwyl Rhieni / Dear Parents 

Mae’r Corff Llywodraethol a’r Pennaeth yn parhau i ddilyn canllawiau Sir y Fflint a 

Llywodraeth Cymru.  Gweler y wybodaeth isod os.g.y.dda 

The GOVERNING BODY of Ysgol Gwenffrwd and HEADTEACHER are continuing to follow 

the guidelines set by FCC + Welsh Government.  

In relation to ‘Key Worker’ Status, please see definition below, released by Welsh 

Government today, Friday 20th March. 

1:30pm still waiting for Welsh Government definition for ‘Key Worker’. 

This is FCC’s definition - posted Thursday, 19th March 2020: 

Medical professionals including doctors, nurses, midwives, paramedics etc. 
Other health workers - such as employment in a medical/health setting 

Community safety - police force and fire brigade 

Education - teachers, classroom support staff, school cleaners/caretakers etc 

Workers in childcare/early years settings 

Social care/domiciliary care works 

 Council staff who will be involved in key roles e.g. streetscene operatives, drivers, school 
escorts, catering staff etc. 

 

*** PLEASE NOTE *** 

With reference to our previous letter, Letter 10, posted on Gwenffrwd’s 

website, 20th March – please follow the expectation and guidelines from 

FCC.  This clearly states that any childcare provision, after 20th March, 

should be for homes where both parents are ‘Key Workers’, and those of  

single parent families where that parent is a ‘Key Worker’. 

 

As a Governing Body, we are collating information for FCC as the Local Authority is preparing 

a childcare service for ‘Key Workers’ within Flintshire.  Things are changing by the minute, 

and we have been asked this afternoon, to prepare a service at Ysgol Gwenffrwd, from 

Monday 23rd March onwards, between 8:00am and 5:30pm. 

Obviously, this service is for ‘Key Workers’ (criteria described above) who are actually on 

work shift during that day e.g. if you are a ‘Key Worker’ and off duty until Thursday 26th 



 
 

March, then you would care for your child at home until the day of your shift – as we are all 

trying to abide by WG rules of lessening Social Contact. We thank you, as parents, for 

abiding by these rules and restrictions.  To be able to register children we will need all ‘Key 

Worker’ parents to fill in this form below and return to Ysgol Gwenffrwd – either printed out 

and handed in to the school office by yourselves when dropping off your child/children at 

Ysgol Gwenffrwd on Monday morning, or if you are not on shift until the end of the week, 

email it to Gwenffrwd@hwbmail.net, by 9am Monday, 23rd March 2020.  This is paramount, so 

that we can register your child. 

Ysgol Gwenffrwd - Keyworker form: 20/03/2020 – pdf copy 

As this is a PDF you will need to fill in a COPY OF THIS FORM which will be on a 

Word format – separate document   

If you think that you, as a Parent / Guardian, fall into the ‘Key Worker’ status group, as 

noted by Welsh Government (see above), then please continue to fill in the form below. 

Name of Child Year Group 

1. Year 

2. Year 

3. Year 

Keyworker Status - Mother 

Name   

Occupation  

Place of Work  

Keyworker Status - Father 

Name   

Occupation  

Place of Work  

Are you looking for a place to register your child for a school 

provision by FCC, at Ysgol Gwenffrwd, after 20th March 

2020?               

Yes / No 

Safeguarding Details / Contacts 

Name of Parent 1  

Contact Number   

Name of Parent 2   

Contact Number   

Third Contact Name  

Relation to Child   

mailto:Gwenffrwd@hwbmail.net


 
 

Contact Number  

Are you currently receiving school transport to Ysgol 

Gwenffrwd? 
Yes / No 

If yes, do you require school transport to Ysgol Gwenffrwd, 

after 20th March? 
Yes / No 

Do you require school dinners, after 20th March? Yes:Paid / Yes:FSM 

/ No 

Which days of the week do you require childcare? Please tick. 

If changing shift patterns, please comment. 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Comments: 

 

 

 

 


